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The Maryland Department of Commerce (Commerce) supports House Bill 1191 – Interstate 

Teacher Mobility Compact. 

 

Bill Summary:  

House Bill 1191 establishes a pathway to enhance teacher mobility across states by creating a 

multi-state teacher licensure compact. This bill provides an update to existing code prescribed by 

the Interstate Teacher Mobility Compact regarding teacher preparation to allow licensure to be 

granted via this framework. Its purpose is to streamline licensure mobility for teachers, facilitate 

the relocation of military spouses and increase standards in the teaching profession across states. 

 

Background:  

In 2018 Maryland passed provisions for flexibility for Military Spouse Teachers to gain teaching 

licensure in the State of Maryland; however, the 2023 federal legislative action requires a 

different approach by states to this issue.  

 

The Servicemembers Civil Relief Act (SCRA) provides service members and their dependents 

with certain financial and due process protections during military service. On January 5, 2023, 

President Biden signed the Veterans Auto and Education Improvement Act of 2022 which adds a 

new section to the SCRA called “Portability of Professional Licenses of Service Members and 

their Spouses.” House Bill 1191 allows Maryland to move into compliance with this federal 

requirement for license reciprocity by moving into an interstate compact framework. 

 

Rationale:  

Passage of this bill will allow Maryland to comply with new federal requirements and support 

the unique needs of military families. This will represent a huge step towards national best 

practices in teacher licensure, particularly for military spouses, and will facilitate growth in the 

educational workforce by encouraging greater teacher mobility. The economic impact of 

Maryland’s military installations in FY 2021 was $61.4B in payroll and expenditures.  With 72% 

of military families living off-base in our communities, this bill will allow not only the ease of 

military families gaining employment but also contributing to the overall quality of life for all 

Marylanders by increasing the availability of licensed teachers in our communities.  

 

Commerce respectfully requests a favorable report on House Bill 1191.  


